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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
August 4, 2021

Chairman Paight called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. Selectman Nelson and
Selectman Pitt were present. Also in attendance were Ellen Smith, Town
Administrator, DPW Director Craig Cashman and Senator Jay Kahn.

Several members of the public joined the meeting to discuss the flooding and
damage that occurred as a result of the July 17 — 18, 2021 rain event.

Senator Kahn was here for his annual legislative update. In addition, he discussed
some of the help available for those with flooding damage. NHHSEM addresses
state and municipal losses, not property or personal losses. Business losses can be
discussed with the SBA for emergency disaster loans. He is also going to look into
any other support that may be available other than 211. After listening to members of
the public and their damage reports Senator Kahn left the meeting at 11:05 am.

As Tom Weller, Bruce Lyman, Bob Sweet and Jeff Miller joined the meeting several
members of the public left.

Mr. Weller was in to discuss the proposed plan for the FFL addition to be sited on
the Pleasant Street side (east side). He explained that the proposal has the
children’s room on the west side and the remaining parts on the east side. Weller
thinks it is a workable plan. Concerns were raised about additional cost. Spring 2022
is a target for construction and Mr. Weller will need to know the decision on the site
by September.

Selectman Nelson moved and Selectman Pitt seconded a motion to approve the August
5, 2021 Accounts Payable Register in the amount of $36,099.20, the Payroll Check
Register in the amount of $737.88 and the Direct Deposit Register in the amount of
$8,447.61 motion passed unanimously.

Selectman Nelson moved and Chairman Paight seconded a motion to adjourn the
meeting at 1:20 pm, motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted
Ellen Smith, Town Administrator
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